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FUTURE TRANSPORT FUND ANNOUNCEMENT  18 JANUARY 2012

COMMENT FROM SPOKES

SNP MANIFESTO PROMISE STILL SHATTERED

The Scottish Government today announced more details of its 'Future Transport Fund' (FTF) in a press release entitled “£50m Boost for Sustainable Transport”.

http://www.transportscotland.gov.uk/news/Future-Transport-Fund
Whilst Spokes welcomes any funding for Sustainable Transport, we have to point out that...

· The FTF is already included in the Scottish Government's draft budget.  The Minister today is announcing how it will be spent.

· Today's announcement of how the FTF will be spent does nothing to alter the disastrous cut in funding for active travel, cycling and walking.

· After today's announcement the SNP manifesto promise to “increase the proportion of transport spending on … active and sustainable travel” remains in tatters as far as active travel is concerned.   Spokes calculates* that, far from being increased, this proportion will be cut from 1.21% in 10-11 to 1.03% in 11-12, 0.70% in 12-13 and 0.63% in 13-14, roughly half its previous level.

Investment in cycling and walking from the Scottish budget comes from 3 main budget lines – CWSS, SAT and FTF.    In the draft budget and subsequent announcements,  active travel funding from CWSS and SAT are cut savagely, far outweighing the boost from the new FTF fund.

Dave du Feu, lead organiser of Spokes, said...

“The cuts in investment in cycling and walking are inexplicable.  Ministers can hardly blame the UK government when they have increased trunk road spending by £100m in the draft budget for 2012-13.   The SNP's 2011 Holyrood manifesto, promising to increase the proportion of transport spending going to active travel, now appears not as a programme for government but as a programme for getting elected, after which it can safely be confined to the recycling bin.”

The cuts in the proportion of transport spending going to cycling investment have been condemned by the all-party parliamentary committees scrutinising the draft budget, by academic experts, and a whole range of organisations concerned about public health, transport and the environment.  Even SNP backbench MSPs have expressed concern and asked Ministers to find extra resources for active travel.

*A full breakdown and the basis for the Spokes calculations are provided in the attached pdf briefing.

